
 

CITY OF NEWTON 
 

IN BOARD OF ALDERMEN 
 

FINANCE COMMITTEE REPORT 
 

MONDAY, APRIL 9, 2012 
 

Present:  Ald. Gentile (Chairman), Ciccone, Linsky, Salvucci, Rice, Blazar, Fuller, and Lappin 
 
Also present:  Ald. Baker 
 
City officials present:  Ann Cornaro (Payroll/Administration Information Systems Manager), 
John MacGillivray (Veterans’ Agent and Administrative Director of the Licensing Board),  
Matt Cummings (Chief of Police), Elizabeth Dromey (Director of Assessing), Maureen Lemieux 
(Chief Financial Officer), and David Wilkinson (Comptroller) 
 
Public hearing 
#77-12 HIS HONOR THE MAYOR proposing pursuant to Sec. 6-2 an amendment to 

Chapter 9 of the City of Newton Revised Ordinances, 2007 by creating Article II 
to establish a Financial Information Systems Department.  [03/12/12 @ 4:09 PM] 
N. B.  The Board shall not more than 30 days from 03/19/12 hold a public hearing 
on the proposed new city agency and shall report no later than the second regular 
meeting of the Board of Aldermen following the hearing either that it approves or 
that it disapproves of the plan; said reorganization shall become effective ninety 
days after the date it is received by the Board unless the Board has prior to that 
date voted to disapprove the plan or unless a later effective date is specified in the 
plan.  

ACTION: APPROVED AS AMENDED 8-0 
 
NOTE: The Committee previously discussed the item on March 26, 2012 (report 
attached) and held it in order to hold a public hearing.  As outlined in the report of the previous 
discussion, the new department should fall under Chapter 2 of the Ordinances instead of Chapter 
9 as requested.  The public hearing was opened and no one spoke for or against the establishment 
of a Financial Information Systems Department; therefore, the public hearing was closed.   
 
 The Committee requested that the Administration provide an organizational chart to the 
Board of Aldermen.  Chief Financial Officer Maureen Lemieux agreed to provide the chart to the 
Board.  She explained that the new department would be composed of existing personnel 
positions from other departments within the City, making the creation of the department revenue 
neutral.  Ann Cornaro, who is currently in the Human Resources Department, will head the new 
department.  The part-time person in the IT Department, who is responsible for warrant 
processing, and the payroll specialist in the Human Resources Department will be moved to the 
new department, as soon as the department is established.  It is Ms. Lemieux’s intent to move a 
water/sewer billing position from the Utilities Division of the Department of Public Works once 
the water meter project is complete.   
 
 Ald. Salvucci moved approval, which carried unanimously.   
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 REFERRED TO PROGRAMS & SERVICES AND FINANCE COMMITTEES 
#297-11(4) PROGRAMS & SERVICES COMMITTEE approving a RESOLUTION to His 

Honor the Mayor that should the Board of Aldermen approve docket #297-11(3),  
assigning the Licensing Board of Commissioners to the Department of Health and 
Human Services, the administration retain former licensing administrative 
assistant Patricia Sweeney to provide additional training to the staff taking over 
her duties .  

 PROGRAMS & SERVICES APPROVED 8-0 on 03/31-12 
ACTION:  APPROVED AS AMENDED 8-0 
 
NOTE: The Chairman explained that he requested that the above resolution be referred to 
the Finance Committee because there are financial implications associated with the resolution.  
There are some unused personnel funds in the Fiscal Year 2012 Licensing Budget; however, 
there is no available funding in the Health Department’s budget next fiscal year to hire someone 
to provide additional training to the Health Department staff on licensing.  There are less than 
twelve weeks left in this fiscal year, which does not leave a significant amount of time to hire the 
former Licensing Administrative Assistant in a consulting role.   
 
 It was pointed out that the former Licensing Administrative Assistant Patricia Sweeney 
trained employees of the Health Department for six months before retiring.  Ms. Sweeney 
voluntarily retired and her position is being eliminated in the Fiscal Year 2013 budget.  During 
discussions in the Programs and Services Committee, concerns were raised that the training was 
intermittent and that the Health Department personnel could benefit from additional training.  
The Licensing Board has also voiced concern regarding the transition.   
 
 It was suggested that the words “if necessary” be added to the resolution language to 
allow some flexibility in the resolution request to the Administration.  It is up to the 
Administration to decide whether it is necessary to hire Ms. Sweeney as a consultant.  Ald. 
Fuller moved approval of the resolution with the inclusion of “if necessary” in the resolution, 
which carried unanimously.   
 

REFERRED TO PROG & SERV, PUB FACIL. & FINANCE COMMITTEES 
#130-11 PAUL COLETTI, ALD. SANGIOLO, DANBERG, & JOHNSON requesting 

Home Rule Legislation to create a Capital Preservation Fund for the City of 
Newton modeled on the Community Preservation Fund to address the capital 
needs of the City.  [04/11/11 @9:42 PM] 

  PUBLIC FACILITIES VOTED NO ACTION NECESSARY 6-0 on 10/19/11 
 PROGRAMS & SERVICES APPROVED & REFERRED TO FINANCE 5-

0-3 (Fischman, Baker, Blazar abstaining) on 03/21/12 
ACTION: HELD 6-1-1 (Salvucci opposed, Ciccone abstaining) 
 
NOTE: Docket items #130-11 and #130-11(A) were discussed together as they are 
essentially the same request to submit a Home Rule Petition to the State Legislature to establish a 
Capital Preservation Fund modeled after the Community Preservation Fund.  The establishment 
of the fund would require voter approval if the legislature grants the petition.  Approval of either 
item does not commit to the establishment of such a fund but allows the City the option of 
creating that type of fund.   
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 The main differences between the two items are that the language related to #130-11 
proposes a 1% surcharge on real estate with language that would allow a 2.5% surcharge by a ¾ 
vote of the Board of Aldermen and approval of the Mayor without going back to the voters for 
approval.  Docket Item #130-11(A) language proposes a surcharge of up to 3% on property tax 
with language that provides for exemptions for property owners of moderate income.   
 
 Ald. Baker explained that he had drafted this version based on the proposed State 
Legislation filed by Representative Ruth Balser requesting the establishment of a Massachusetts 
Infrastructure Improvement Act.  The Chairman suggested that if the Committee wished to 
approve the concept, it only approve one version and vote no action necessary on the other 
version to avoid any confusion.   
 
 Committee members raised concerns regarding both proposals.  Some members felt that a 
new surcharge was not appropriate when residents are facing an increase in water/sewer rates 
this year and last year the School Department imposed new fees or increased fees for 
transportation and student activity fees.  It is also likely that a debt exclusion override proposal is 
on the horizon.  The City will need a substantial amount of money in the next two or three years 
to address its capital needs at the Angier Elementary School.  If either of the two docket items is 
approved, it may create confusion and reflect negatively on a proposed debt exclusion override.   
 
 The Programs and Services Committee wanted to give the Executive Department another 
option to look at if there was interest.  The Executive Office did not indicate that it was unwilling 
to consider this option or that there was an override on the horizon.   
 
 Other members felt that establishing this type of fund was similar to proposing a general 
override.  Further information would be needed, such as a financial analysis, which includes the 
amount of debt service over the next three years, how much revenue would the new fund 
generate and how the generated revenue meets the City’s year-to-year capital needs.  The City 
needs a capital investment strategy that has been thought through.   
 
 It was suggested that both items be held for further discussion to allow the 
Administration to come forward with a plan and funding mechanism to address the City’s capital 
needs for the next few years.  Ald. Lappin moved hold, which carried by a vote of six in favor, 
one opposed, and one abstention.  Ald. Salvucci voted against holding the item, as he felt that it 
was more appropriate to vote the items no action necessary. 
 
#130-11(A) PROGRAMS & SERVICES COMMITTEE requesting the Finance Committee 

review alternate proposed Home Rule Legislation language related to the creation 
of a Capital Preservation Fund.  
PROGRAMS & SERVICES APPROVED 7-0-1 (Blazar abstaining) on 

 03/21/12 
ACTION:  HELD 6-1-1 (Salvucci opposed, Ciccone abstaining) 
 
NOTE: See above note for discussion of this item. 
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#88-12 HIS HONOR THE MAYOR requesting authorization to appropriate the sum of 

thirty six thousand dollars ($36,000) from Free Cash for the purpose of replacing 
48 expired, or soon to be expired, bullet resistant body armor vests currently worn 
by Newton Police Officers.  [03-26-12 @ 4:37 PM] 

ACTION: APPROVED 8-0 
 
NOTE: Police Chief Matthew Cummings stated that the Police Department is requesting 
funds to replace 48 bullet resistant body armor vests.  The purchase of the vests is fully 
reimbursable.  The state reimburses 50% of the cost and the federal government reimburses 50% 
of the cost.  The reimbursement will be used to establish a revolving fund for vest replacements 
in the future negating the need for an appropriation.  The revolving fund will allow vests to be 
replaced on an as needed basis.   
 
 Vests typically have a life of eight to twelve years because materials contained in the 
vests break down overtime.  However, it is the department’s policy to replace vests that are over 
five years of age, as recommended by the Department of Justice.  The Police Chief provided the 
attached guide published by the Department of Justice on the selection and application of 
personal body armor.  The Chief also provided the attached body armor replacement schedule, 
which provides a list of all members of the Police Department, what type of body armor they 
have been issued, the date issued, the first replacement date and the current replacement due date 
of each vest.   
 
 Ald. Lappin moved approval, which carried unanimously.   
 
#76-12 HIS HONOR THE MAYOR requesting authorization to appropriate the sum of 

two hundred fifty thousand dollars ($250,000) from the March 12, 2012 
Declaration of Overlay Surplus as declared by the Chairman of the Board of 
Assessors to the Assessing Department Revaluation Account to support expert 
services required for such items as utility valuation and testimony for cases before 
the Appellate Tax Board.  [03/12/12 4:09 PM] 

ACTION: APPROVED 8-0 
 
NOTE: The request was discussed at the Committee’s last meeting on March 26, 2012 
(report attached) and held for further information.  Director of Assessing Elizabeth Dromey 
provided the information, which was attached to the agenda for the meeting.  The information 
included a memo, a breakdown of the property revaluation special appropriation, pending 
Appellate Tax Board cases and a budget for the fund for the next three years.  Comptroller David 
Wilkinson also provided a breakout of the past five years of the Property Tax Abatement and 
Exemption (“Overlay") Activity, which is attached.   
 
 One of the points raised at the last meeting was whether the City should settle its case 
with Verizon.  The Administration has decided to move forward with an appeal.  It is a small 
cost for the City to appeal the case and if the City wins the appeal, the City gains a substantial 
amount of money.   
 
 There is approximately $200,000 in the overlay account and with the addition of these 
funds, there will be $450,000 to provide funds for expert witnesses, outside counsel, new 
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computer equipment, and software associated with the revaluation.  Ms. Dromey believes that 
the $450,000 is enough money to handle the cases before the tax board and provide the 
administration of the state mandated revaluation.  Chief Financial Officer Maureen Lemieux 
added that she expects to move the stipend line item within the revaluation account to the general 
budget.  The stipends are for the three assessors who are State certified appraisers.  The stipend 
is used to keep up with the education required to keep up with the licensing requirements.  It 
saves the City a significant amount of money to have the certified appraisers on staff, as they can 
represent the City in some of the Appellate Tax Board cases.   
 
 There was some concern that the purchase of a server, computer workstations, software, 
and related equipment are part of the revaluation budget.  It was explained that these things were 
typically contained in the revaluation budget and that in order to perform the revaluation these 
things needed to be purchased.   
 
 Some of the Appellate Tax Board cases are being handled by outside counsel, particularly 
ones related to telecommunication.  The City does not have an in-house attorney with both 
telecommunications and litigation expertise.  It was suggested that the Administration should 
investigate the possibility of hiring an attorney with those types of expertise, as it would appear a 
significant amount of the cases are related to telecommunications.   
 
 The revaluation account is a special appropriation account.  These accounts are generally 
set up to allow appropriations to be made outside the operating budget for multi-fiscal year 
projects like the revaluation.  When the purpose for which the appropriation was made is 
complete, any unobligated balances are closed to the City's capital stabilization fund.  
Comptroller David Wilkinson provided the attached schedule of expenditures and transfers 
related to special appropriation accounts.   
 
 Ald. Lappin moved approval, which carried unanimously.   
 
 The Committee adjourned at 8:35 p.m. and all other items before the Committee were 
held without discussion.  Draft Board Orders for the above items that are recommended for 
Board of Aldermen action are attached. 
 
  Respectfully submitted, 
 
  Leonard J. Gentile, Chairman 
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sewer system from assessment.  The new draft language is attached.  Ald. Rice moved approval, 
which carried unanimously.   
 
Public hearing assigned for April 9, 2012: 
#77-12 HIS HONOR THE MAYOR proposing pursuant to Sec. 6-2 an amendment to 

Chapter 9 of the City of Newton Revised Ordinances, 2007 by creating Article II 
to establish a Financial Information Systems Department.  [03/12/12 @ 4:09 PM] 
N. B.  The Board shall not more than 30 days from 03/19/12 hold a public hearing 
on the proposed new city agency and shall report no later than the second regular 
meeting of the Board of Aldermen following the hearing either that it approves or 
that it disapproves of the plan; said reorganization shall become effective ninety 
days after the date it is received by the Board unless the Board has prior to that 
date voted to disapprove the plan or unless a later effective date is specified in the 
plan.  

ACTION: HELD 7-0 (Gentile not voting) 
 
NOTE: The Mayor is requesting the establishment of a new Financial Information 
Systems Department.  The department should fall under Chapter 2 of the Ordinances instead of 
Chapter 9 as originally requested.  Chapter 2 would allow the proposed department to report to 
the Executive Department, which is the appropriate location.  The new department will be a 
resource dedicated to the financial groups and the financial personnel throughout the city.  The 
department will be responsible for the processing of all payrolls for the city, processing the city’s 
receivables, and providing support and training related to financial software to other City 
departments.  It is important to have a separate department staffed with the appropriate personnel 
to improve the City’s payroll and billing processes thereby reducing errors and creating 
efficiencies.   
 
 The new department will be headed by Ann Cornaro.  Ms. Cornaro has already been 
working on the responsibilities outlined in the attached draft ordinance.  The Administration will 
be moving the part-time person in the IT Department, a position in Human Resources, and 
eventually a person in the Utilities Division, who works in water/sewer billing, into the new 
department.  The personnel for the department will be established through the budget.  The 
person from the Utilities Division will not be moved until all issues with the water meter 
replacement project have been resolved.  It is yet to be determined where the new department 
will be physically located but the Administration is looking at a variety of options.   
 
 Ald. Ciccone moved hold on the item in order to hold the required public hearing on 
April 9, 2012, which carried unanimously.  Acting Chairman Fuller requested that Committee 
members submit any questions before the public hearing.   
 

REFERRED TO ZONING AND PLANNING AND FINANCE COMMITTES 
#102-11 ALD. HESS-MAHAN, JOHNSON, COMMISSIONER LOJEK & CANDACE 

HAVENS requesting an amendment to Chapter 17 to establish a fee for filing a 
notice of condo conversion. [03-29-11 @ 4:55PM] 
ZAP APPROVED 7-0 on 06/13/11 

#77-12



         #77-21 

March 16, 2012 

Item #77-21 DRAFT FOR DISCUSSION PURPOSES: 

 

 

CITY OF NEWTON 

 

IN BOARD OF ALDERMEN 

 

ORDINANCE NO.  

 

March   , 2012 

 

 

BE IT ORDAINED BY THE BOARD OF ALDERMEN OF THE CITY OF NEWTON 

AS FOLLOWS: 

 

That the Revised Ordinances of Newton, Massachusetts, 2007, as amended, be and are 

hereby further amended with respect to Chapter 2 ADMINISTRATION as follows: 

 

 

1.  Insert, after Article VI in Chapter 2 ADMINISTRATION, a new Article VII, 

Financial Information Systems Department as follows:  

 

 

ARTICLE VII.  FINANCIAL INFORMATION SYSTEMS DEPARTMENT 

Sec. 2-363  Established. 

 There is hereby established a financial information systems department in the city. 

Sec. 2-364  Director, authority. 

The financial information systems department shall be headed by a director who 

is appointed by the mayor.  The director shall be responsible for planning, 

organizing and controlling the overall activities of financial information systems, 

and shall act as liaison between the department of financial information systems 

and other departments of municipal government. 

Sec. 2-365  Functions of department. 

  The financial information systems department shall: 

(1) Process payroll for the city, including the school department and 

including retirees; 



(2) Provide to city treasurer data necessary to prepare reporting required 

by state and federal agencies; 

(3) Generate receivables for the city, including but not limited to real 

estate, excise, and personal property tax billings; 

(4) Support and train other city departments, including the school 

department, in use of financial software; 

(5) Implement new financial modules as needed. 

 

 

Approved as to legal form and character: 

 

 

DONNALYN LYNCH KAHN  

City Solicitor 

 

 

 

Under Suspension of Rules 

Readings Waived and Adopted 

 

EXECUTIVE DEPARTMENT 

Approved:                            

 

 

 

 

(SGD) DAVID A. OLSON       (SGD) SETTI D. WARREN           

  City Clerk                 Mayor 

 

 



          DRAFT #297-11(4) 
    

 
 

CITY OF NEWTON 
 

IN BOARD OF ALDERMEN 
 

MARCH 21, 2012 

 

 

WHEREAS, Patricia Sweeney has retired from her position as Veterans Services Contact Officer 
as of January 2012 after 23 years in this position and over 30 years in public service for the City 
of Newton; and  

WHEREAS, this position also served the Licensing Department and Licensing Board of 
Commissioners; and 

WHEREAS, this position provides a crucial function for the Licensing Board of Commissioners 
and requires a great deal of knowledge to be able to serve the Board properly, which Ms. 
Sweeney had acquired after many years of service to the city in this position; and  

WHEREAS, staff members from the Health Department will be taking over the licensing 
function that Ms. Sweeney performed during her tenure with the city, 

THERFORE BE IT RESOLVED: 

That the Board of Aldermen requests the Executive Department to obtain Patricia Sweeney as a 
consultant and trainer for the Health Department staff members who will be taking over the 
duties she once held at the Licensing Department, if necessary.   
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 Chief Financial Officer Maureen Lemieux stated that the Capital Stabilization Fund 
contained approximately $16 million when Mayor Warren took office.  The prior Mayor’s intent 
was to deplete the Capital Stabilization Fund over three years by using $5 million a year to 
balance the budget.  The Administration took a different view and felt that in that fourth year 
when the City no longer had the additional $5 million, it would be detrimental to the city.  The 
Administration has changed the slope of how those funds were, and are, being used.  In Fiscal 
Year 2011, the Administration used $5.8 million of the fund, and in Fiscal Year 2012, the 
Administration used 4.8 million for the budget.  When the 5-year Financial Plan was provided in 
November 2011, the intent was to use $3.7 million but because it has been such a favorable 
winter, the recommendation will be to take $2.7 million.  This will preserve the fund for an 
additional year and there will be $2.1 million for the Fiscal Year 2014 budget.  Moody’s Investor 
Services was concerned that the city was depleting the Capital Stabilization Fund without 
another reserve account.  Moody’s is pleased that the city opted to create the Rainy Day 
Stabilization Fund as a reserve.   
 
 There was some concern that the Department of Public Works would need additional 
funds within this fiscal year.  The department has been doing supplementary construction 
projects this winter, as there has been little snow.  The additional projects require extra supplies 
and materials.  Public Works Commissioner David Turocy stated that he is aware of a shortage 
in the asphalt account but it is in the range of $100,000.  Maureen Lemieux explained that she 
would sweep all the accounts in the Public Works Department to provide funds for asphalt.  The 
Public Works Department has had several vacancies within the department throughout the year 
and there are unspent appropriations.   
 
 There was a question regarding maintaining the city’s bond rating and how a change in 
the rating would impact the city financially.  The Committee will continue the discussion 
regarding the importance of the bond rating and its financial impact at a later date.   
 
 Ald. Lappin moved approval, which carried unanimously.   
 
#76-12 HIS HONOR THE MAYOR requesting authorization to appropriate the sum of 

two hundred fifty thousand dollars ($250,000) from the March 12, 2012 
Declaration of Overlay Surplus as declared by the Chairman of the Board of 
Assessors to the Assessing Department Revaluation Account to support expert 
services required for such items as utility valuation and testimony for cases before 
the Appellate Tax Board.  [03/12/12 4:09 PM] 

ACTION: HELD 8-0 
 
NOTE: Chairman of the Board of Assessors Elizabeth Dromey has declared a total of 
$750,000 surplus in the FY 2009 and FY 2010 Overlay Accounts.  The Chief Financial Officer 
plans to use $500,000 of that money for next year’s budget.  Ms. Dromey is requesting that 
$250,000 of those funds be appropriated to hire expert services to provide support of the city’s 
valuations before the Appellate Tax Board especially valuations related to telecommunications 
and utilities.  In addition, the Assessing Department has a number of cases that have resulted in 
pending litigation, which will require the services of outside attorneys.  

#76-12
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 A recent court decision allows a different methodology for valuing the utility equipment 
of National Grid and NStar.  In the past, the value was developed by using the net book value of 
the assets, which essentially does not reflect the real market value of the property.  In addition, it 
allows equipment that is still in use to be depreciated completely.  For example, in Newton the 
National Grid property is old; therefore, what would amount to approximately $600,000 in taxes 
is off the books because the equipment has depreciated down to nothing.  Ms. Dromey plans to 
hire experts to help defend the new values placed on the equipment and/or property.   
 
 Verizon appealed the back taxation by Newton and Boston of their poles and wires in the 
appellate court and won the appeal.  Since the case began, the State has clarified the language 
that poles and wires are taxable.  The City of Newton and Boston are proceeding with an appeal 
to the State Supreme Court.  The Chairman asked if there was any consideration to meeting with 
Verizon and attempting to settle before going to court.  It would limit the City’s exposure and 
may be the best approach.  Ms. Dromey agreed to discuss the option with her counterpart in 
Boston and the attorney.  However, most of the work needed for the appeal was completed as 
part of the appellate case.  It is expected that an additional $10,000 is needed to appeal the 
decision.  The City of Boston and Newton are splitting the cost of the attorney.  The Committee 
requested information from Ms. Dromey regarding how much the city has spent on the attorney 
for the Verizon case.   
 
 There is currently $200,000 in the revaluation revolving fund but given the cases that are 
on the horizon and the types of experts that will need to be hired; the Assessing Department will 
need the additional requested $250,000.  The Committee requested the following information:  
the initial amount of money budgeted to the revaluation account, a history of budget to actuals 
for the revaluation account, a breakdown of how much has been appropriated, when it was 
appropriated and how much is being spent, and how much money is left in the 2009 and 2010 
overlay surplus accounts.  In addition, the Committee would like a breakout of all the overlay 
accounts for the past ten years.   
 
 Ald. Lappin moved hold on the item until the requested information is available, which 
carried unanimously.   
 

REFERRED TO PUBLIC FACILITIES & FINANCE COMMITTEES 
#89-11 FINANCE COMMITTEE recommending that Sec. 29-72(b) Same—

Assessments upon owners of estates passed by new sewers.  of the City of 
Newton Rev Ordinances, 2007, be amended to increase the fixed uniform rates 
assessed upon owners of all estates passed by new sewers to rates that more 
accurately represent the estimated average cost of installing such sewers.   

 PUBLIC FACILITIES APPROVED 8-0 on 03/21/12 
ACTION: APPROVED 7-0 (Gentile not voting) 
 
NOTE: The item was recommitted by the Board of Aldermen in order to include further 
language within the ordinance amendment to exclude estates already connected to the city’s 

#76-12
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         #77-21 
March 16, 2012 
Item #77-21 DRAFT FOR DISCUSSION PURPOSES: 
 
 

CITY OF NEWTON 
 

IN BOARD OF ALDERMEN 
 

ORDINANCE NO.  
 

March   , 2012 
 

 
BE IT ORDAINED BY THE BOARD OF ALDERMEN OF THE CITY OF NEWTON 
AS FOLLOWS: 
 
That the Revised Ordinances of Newton, Massachusetts, 2007, as amended, be and are 
hereby further amended with respect to Chapter 2 ADMINISTRATION as follows: 
 

 
1.  Insert, after Article VI in Chapter 2 ADMINISTRATION, a new Article VII, 

Financial Information Systems Department as follows:  
 
 

ARTICLE VII.  FINANCIAL INFORMATION SYSTEMS DEPARTMENT 

Sec. 2-363  Established. 

 There is hereby established a financial information systems department in the city. 

Sec. 2-364  Director, authority. 

The financial information systems department shall be headed by a director who 
is appointed by the mayor.  The director shall be responsible for planning, 
organizing and controlling the overall activities of financial information systems, 
and shall act as liaison between the department of financial information systems 
and other departments of municipal government. 

Sec. 2-365  Functions of department. 

  The financial information systems department shall: 

(1) Process payroll for the city, including the school department and 
including retirees; 



(2) Provide to city treasurer data necessary to prepare reporting required 
by state and federal agencies; 

(3) Generate receivables for the city, including but not limited to real 
estate, excise, and personal property tax billings; 

(4) Support and train other city departments, including the school 
department, in use of financial software; 

(5) Implement new financial modules as needed. 
 
 
Approved as to legal form and character: 
 
 
DONNALYN LYNCH KAHN  
City Solicitor 

 
 
 

Under Suspension of Rules 
Readings Waived and Adopted 
 

EXECUTIVE DEPARTMENT 
Approved:                            

 
 
 
 
(SGD) DAVID A. OLSON       (SGD) SETTI D. WARREN           
  City Clerk                 Mayor 
 
 



#88-12 
 

CITY OF NEWTON 
 

IN BOARD OF ALDERMEN 
 

, 2012 
 

 
ORDERED: 
 
 That, in accordance with the recommendation of the Finance Committee through its 

Chairman Leonard J. Gentile, the sum of thirty-six thousand dollars ($36,000) to be appropriated 

from Free Cash, be and is hereby appropriated, granted, and expenditure authorized under the 

direction of the Chief of Police for the purpose of replacing 48 bullet resistant body armor vests : 

at the intersection of Washington Street and Concord Street in Newton Lower Falls as follows. 

 FROM: Free Cash 
  (01-3497) .....................................................$36,000 
  
 TO: Police Protective Clothing 
  (C201043-58506) ........................................$36,000 
  
 
 
Under Suspension of Rules 
Readings Waived and Approved 
 
 
 
 
 
(SGD) DAVID A. OLSON  (SGD) SETTI D. WARREN 
 City Clerk Mayor 
 
 Date: ___________________ 



#76-12 
 

CITY OF NEWTON 
 

IN BOARD OF ALDERMEN 
 

2012 
 
 

ORDERED: 
 
 That, in accordance with the recommendation of the Finance Committee through 

its Chairman Alderman Leonard J. Gentile, the sum of two hundred fifty thousand dollars 

($250,000) be and is hereby appropriated from the Overlay Surplus to the Assessing 

Department Revaluation Account to be expended under the direction of the Director of 

Assessing for the purpose of providing expert services required for valuations and 

testimony for cases before the Appellate Tax Board.   

 

 FROM: Overlay Surplus 
  (01-3497)..................................................$250,000 
 TO: Revaluation 
  (C106001-5301) .......................................$250,000 
 
 
 
Under Suspension of Rules 
Readings Waived and Approved 
 
 
 
 
(SGD) DAVID A. OLSON  (SGD) SETTI D. WARREN 
 City Clerk Mayor 
 
 
 
 Date: ___________________ 
 




